Minutes

Langdon Heritage Commission August 5, 2015 Meeting 
QUORUM:  Mike Sweeney, Cliff Oster, Andrea Cheeney, Laura Rheaume, Dennis McClary
ACKNOWLEDGE GUESTS: 
MINUTES:   July meeting were read and accepted as submitted.
TREASURER’S REPORT : 1. Received J & R. Morrison donation for $25. CA to send thanks and tax receipt. 2. Terra Nova/ NH Charitable Foundation grant of $2000 was sent to Town Clerk back in April and then to Kathie. All is in order as is the   the Newcomb $100. 3. There are no outstanding receipts to reimburse.4. Two contributions to Caroline’s card must be delivered to Lorraine at home.
CORRESPONDENCE : 1. Moose Plate officially informs us we have won our $10,000 grant. Warns that there is a remote chance the NH Legislature may modify the amount. We have a 10% contingency line in our budget to cover such set backs. We would still able to meet the 25% CASH match for LCHIP. We had to have $26,662 and we are providing $31,500 in cash. ($4,838 diff)   

2. On August 3 Dennis updated the Selectmen on LHC topics (A. Moose Plate needs four forms completed. B. Contractors must be contacted, Griffin and All Seasons. C. We are asked to get an estimate on replacing the Meetinghouse with a post and beam building for the purposes of arriving at an insurance replacement value. D. Gave them the Sweeney-McClary maint. needs list. E. Exit/Entry signs for Walker Hill door approved. F. Reported that building cleaning not so good.) Cliff will contact David Howard to discuss getting a insurance coverage estimate on this 40 x 50 two story post and beam structure with no steeple.  

We table discussion on exit/entry signs as well as Meetinghouse rental forms / rules to a future date.

3. We will send letters to LCHIP, Moose, Terra Nova, NHCF, SB Walpole updating them on the project once a contractor is selected. 

4. Sent letter to Jenna Lapachinski at LCHIP informing her that our fund raising is complete. We asked her assistance in completing the required “LCHIP Check List” required before release of funds. We also invited her for her first visit to Langdon.
ARCHIVAL UPDATE:  1. CA and Dennis did an inventory of each of the documents regarding the Congregational Church that have been transferred to LHC for safe keeping and archiving.  That inventory is now included on an Acknowledgement of Receipt form which is to be signed by Royal and Dianne Holmes. Dennis is to visit with Royal for that signature.
WEB SITE/FACEBOOK UPDATE: 1.Dennis and Andrea continue to work on text in order to update the Web site. When that is complete Andrea will change the account to Weebly so we can update it ourselves.
FUND RAISING/SOCIAL ACTIVITIES : 1. Cemetery Art Challenge Fall Festival prep status was discussed but plans are not yet ready for release. 
MEETINGHOUSE UPDATE  1. We have the funds needed to proceed. We must complete an “LCHIP Checklist” before we can proceed with any construction. Those steps were reviewed. 2.  Dennis is to meet  with Griffin Dussault on Aug 8 to see if he wants to quote the job. All Seasons is willing to quote. A bidders meeting with the architect will follow on the next week. 3. Cliff reported on his research for possible options for new lighting in the meetinghouse. It was decided that we would wait for the construction to start in order that we understand more completely what will be needed. We may ask the contractor to purchase and install in order to maintain them as the responsible party.
OLD BUSINESS:  1. Dennis and Andrea will both work on the application to apply for placing the Meetinghouse on the National Historic Registry in the future once the next phase of the Meetinghouse is complete. 

4. We tabled discussion on finalizing our suggestions to the Selectboard on Rental Forms:  A. Application & Indemnification,   B. Agreement Form,  C. Procedures but agreed Dennis should email copies to each member.
NEW BUSINESS : 1. Rita Gulardo has reserved the building for September 12 for a memorial celebration for John. 2. Prentiss Covered Bridge (small one) is in great need of grass cutting and brush cutting. We will ask CA to send the Selectmen a nice letter.  2.  Still need 2 new alternate members. Current membership: Commissioners are: CA, Andrea, Caroline, Cliff, Dennis, Lorraine, Bud Ross. Alternates are: Kathie , Mike and Laura. No new names were considered at this meeting.
ADJOURN 

Recorded and submitted by Dennis McClary
